
Friday 25th November 2022 

Diary Dates 

November 

Wb 28th - Humanities Week 

December 

1st - 4B Class Assembly 

5th - Y4/Y6 Emmanuel Church Concert 

6th - Y3/Y5 Morden Baptist Concert 

7th/8th - Nursery Nativity 

8th - Y4 Ufton Court Trip 

8th - Y5 Loudmouth Theatre Company 

9th - Xmas Jumper Day 

9th - Friends of Aragon Xmas Fair 

12th/13th - Reception Nativity 

12th/13th - Y1 Nativity 

13th - School Pantomime 

14th - Christmas Dinner Day 

14th/15th - Y2 Christmas Performance 

16th - Governor’s Assembly 

16th - Break up @ 1.30pm 

January 

3rd - INSET Day 

4th - Children Back 

Aragon Road 

Morden 

SM4 4QU 

Dear parents and carers, 

It was really lovely to see a completely packed hall for our 

Early Years Nursery Rhyme assembly last week. All the 

children had spent the week learning some nursery rhymes 

and then treated us to a performance where all the 

children had learnt all the words off by heart. They had all 

dressed up too so we had mice who had run up the clock, 

a fireman from London’s Burning, Little Bo Peep, Incy Wincy Spider and lots 

of others too. Thank you so much to all the grown ups who came to 

support the children – I hope you enjoyed it as much as I did! 

5E and 5B have also performed their class assemblies. They had worked so 

hard to learn their lines and show the huge variety of their learning. Well 

done them! 

We had our very first House afternoon last Friday, organised by Mr Myers. 

The children all went into their house groups for the afternoon and had lots 

of fun. It was really great to hear the new chants they had written resound 

through the corridors. 

Next week is our first assessment week of the year where we will be able 

to assess the progress the children have made since September. It will also 

be our very first Humanities week where each year group will be learning 

about a different continent and countries, cultures and customs within that 

continent. We will be finishing the week with an ‘expo’ of all their work in 

the top hall where the children will set up stands to showcase their work 

and then visit each others stalls, getting their passports stamped on the 

way! 

Our Christmas Fair is on December 9th after school and I know that the 

Friends of Aragon would appreciate any help you can give them, so if you 

do have a spare few minutes, do get in touch 

on friendsofaragon@gmail.com. Many 

thanks. 

Have a lovely weekend, 

Mrs Ryder 

@AragonPrimary  

Check out our social media! 

@aragonprimary  

mailto:friendsofaragon@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/AragonPrimary
https://www.facebook.com/AragonPrimary
https://www.instagram.com/aragonprimary/


6B - Jamie for fantastic participation and 

effort in all lessons- you had a blinder last 

week!  

6F - Alex A for excellent vocabulary in English!  

5B  -  Adelaide for showing perseverance and resilience in 

maths when she found it tricky.  

5E - Sam for using features of persuasive writing in his 

History.  

5L -  Jesse or excellent effort in our English lessons.  

4B - Inas for an improvement in behaviour and 

concentration during lessons.  

4H -  Archie for excellent Sportsmanship and helping 

others during 4H's football skills session!  

4J  - Albie for working hard in Maths and English  

3A - Kara for excellent effort in English  

3AB - Ismail for excellent effort towards his behaviour!  

3LB - Remone for fantastic effort in Maths!  

 

2G  - Oliver R for trying hard in English 

to use adjectives to describe how a 

character is feeling. Well done!  

2R  - Marlo for his incredible effort learning Mrs Roach’s 

word class rap.  

2W - Omari for working hard to improve his handwriting 

and being an amazing role model to the rest of the class.  

1B - Heston for always doing the right thing and starting to 

work a bit more independently  

1DV  - Reggie for being a fantastic partner on our school 

trip.  

1M  - Emma for excellent effort in all subjects.  

RC - Pak for being a super friend and always making his 

class smile  

RP - Margarita for beginning to grow in confidence and 

show your teachers what you can do! We are very proud 

of you! Well Done!  

RT -  Anaya for working so hard to learn how to write her 

name! Amazing!  

Achievement Awards 14.11.22/21.11.22 

6B - Fatih for much improved effort and attitude to school 

life!  

6B - Freddy for consistently giving everything a go, being 

polite and working hard.  

6F - Ruby for an excellent improvement in her English work!  

5B  -  Long Yin for excellent determination and hard work in 

swimming.  

5E - Ashar for filling in last minute for someone who was 

absent during our class assembly. He knew all the lines and 

put himself forward.  

5L -  Holly or consistently putting 100% effort into everything 

she does.  

4B - Leanne for excellent retrieval in History.  

4H -  Aarohi for excellent work in Maths and taking extra 

care with her presentation.  

4J  - Naimal for always being polite and helpful to her 

teachers and friends.  

3A - Ralph for sustained effort in English over the last two 

weeks.  

3AB - Dylan for an excellent attitude in every lesson!  

3LB - Kaizah for a big improvement in effort and working 

hard in English and Maths!  

2G  - Oliver E for amazing 10 times tables work. Well done!  

2R  - Isla for showing such incredible bravery and resilience 

recently.  

2W - Zein for an incredible adventure story!  

1B - Andrei for improving his attitude to learning and 

completing all his tasks for his learning  

1DV  - Georgia for being a kind and encouraging partner.  

1M  - Poppy for excellent effort in phonics lessons  

RC - Lucas for overcoming his nerves and performing 

beautifully in our Early Years Assembly  

RP - Billie-Rose because it has 

been wonderful to see your 

confidence grow so much since 

September! Keep it up and well 

done Billie!  

RT -  Zara for an amazing piece 

of independent writing!  



Meet our New House Captains & Vice Captains 
Back in October, Mr Myers asked years 5 and 6 to complete a ‘job’ application form to apply for the role 

of house and vice house captains. He had lots of applicants and the quality and dedication the candidates 

demonstrated was outstanding. After a lengthy process, the candidates were whittled down to our new 

house and vice house captains. The successful candidates are: 

 

We have also created our own house chant. We are planning to use these at competitive events 

throughout the school year. They go like this: 

 

On Friday 18th November, we held our first House Afternoon for this academic year. We gathered in 

our houses and took part in an ice-breaker activity which allowed us to get to know each other. We also 

carried out an activity that was linked to Children In Need where we decorated a Pudsey Bear with 

themes linked to our houses and how Children In Need help support many children across the country. 

It was great fun! 

Dragon Griffin Phoenix Unicorn 

House Captains 

  

  

 

  

 

  

Vinnie  Isabella Jaziba Tilly 

Vice House Captains 

 

  

 

  

 

  

 

Muhammad  Casey Ennis Sam 

Dragon Griffin Phoenix Unicorn 

We are Dragon, 

hear us roar, 

We blow fire, 

watch us soar! 

Griffin, Griffin 

Will win, 

Will win 

We are Phoenix, 

We are green 

We are Phoenix, 

We are supreme! 

See our horn 

We run with grace 

We will always win 

the race! 



Spotlight on Year 2... 

In Year 2 we have been very busy since returning from the half term break.  In Maths we have started our topic on 

multiplication and division.  We have been practising the 2-, 5- and 10-times table and applying this knowledge to solve 

multiplication equations.  We have learned all about commutative law and have been drawing arrays to represent the 

equations.  In our English lessons, we have been writing a fictional adventure story based upon a short-animated film clip 

called ‘Adventures are the Pits’.  All the children have loved the clip and found it a really interesting and funny stimulus to 

base their writing on, particularly some of the yuckier parts, like when the main character ate a dirty lolly he found at the 

bottom of the pit! This clip has inspired us to produce 

some fabulous and creative writing using expanded noun 

phrases, wow verbs, similes, and advanced techniques 

such as ‘show, don’t tell’.    

In Design and Technology, we have been learning about 

vehicles.  We developed our technical knowledge about 

wheels, axles and chassis and then designed, made, and 

evaluated our own vehicles choosing from a range of 

materials.   During the ‘make’ component of our project 

we developed our skills of cutting, threading, joining and 

finishing.  All the children have been completely engaged 

with our new History topic ‘Kings and Queens’. 

Particularly, as they have recently witnessed first-hand 

history in the making with the change of monarchy.  So 

far, we have learned about William the Conqueror and 

Bad King John I. 

Finally, a highlight for all the staff and children was out 

recent visit to St. Martin’s Church for the ‘Christmas 

Journey’ interactive experience.  The children travelled 

through the journey of Christmas, getting to meet some 

of the main characters from the story and even sampling 

some of the bread Mary was baking.  This has really 

helped bring our RE learning to life. 

Did you know…? 

You may be able to get free school 

meals, food vouchers in school 

holidays, free holiday schemes and 

extra funding for your child’s 

school through the ‘Pupil Premium’. 

Check your eligibility and save 

hundreds of pounds whilst helping 

raise money for your child's 

school. https://

www.merton.gov.uk/education-

and-learning/schools/free-school-

Winter Weather 

Clothing: As we move into a 

colder, wetter season, please 

remind your children that 

regardless of the weather in 

the mornings, they must 

now be bringing a coat into 

school every day, 

preferably with a 

hood.  

Year 4 Trip 

Year 4 will be going to Ufton 

Court to partake in a Roman 

day! 

Please login to Parentpay to 

pay for your child to go and 

give permission for this 

exciting trip! 

https://www.merton.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/free-school-meals
https://www.merton.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/free-school-meals
https://www.merton.gov.uk/education-and-learning/schools/free-school-meals


Year 4 Emmanuel Church Visit 

This week, Year 4 have been on an afternoon visit to the local Emmanuel Church in line 

with our half term focus on Christianity. The children participated in three different 

workshops; discussing the Eucharist with the vicar, baptism with a volunteer and religious 

symbols with another volunteer. The children were able to learn and ask questions about 

the religious significance of each, tying in nicely with our current RE topic. The Vicar and 

the church volunteers were extremely impressed with the children’s behaviour and are 

welcomed back anytime!   

Spotlight on Miss Blake... 

Hello everyone, my name is Miss Blake and I am 3AB’s class teacher! 

This is my seventh year teaching, however it is my first year teaching at Aragon and I am 

thoroughly enjoying myself! I previously taught Year 2 and 4, so am very excited to be in a new 

year group. As some of you will know, I recently delivered an assembly 

on Anti-bullying week, this is because I am head of PSHE – a subject 

that I am passionate about. 

On the weekend, you’ll find me on long walks with my dog – his name 

is Archie and he is a cocker spaniel! I also love to dance, gym and often 

go swimming to keep myself happy and healthy. 

I’m really looking forward to a fantastic year and am excited to get to 

know more pupils from Aragon, so if you see me, please do stop to say 

hello! 



https://www.nhs.uk/mental-health/children-and-young-adults/advice-for-parents/talk-to-children-about-feelings/


Curriculum maps 

Updated curriculum maps 

are now on the website. 

These maps give an 

overview of your child’s 

learning in all subjects for 

the half term.  

 

Year 6 Curriculum Map  

Year 5 Curriculum Map  

Year 4 Curriculum Map  

Year 3 Curriculum Map  

Year 2 Curriculum Map  

Year 1 Curriculum Map  

Reception Curriculum Map 

Spanish Learner of the Month 

The Spanish learner of the month for 

November is Sahana  in 3AB for her 

extraordinary accuracy in Spanish.  Since 

Sahana started in September Ms Burge has 

yet to see her make a mistake! 

Creative Curriculum in Year 4! 

Year 4 have been getting very 

hands on during their D.T and 

History lessons. At the 

beginning of last week, they 

practised creating different 

types of folds using paper and 

card ready to apply these skills 

when they start planning their pop-up books in the coming weeks. They’ve also 

learned about Roman roads and towns. They even got the opportunity to create 

their own Roman roads by layering biscuits, marshmallows, icing sugar and coco 

pops in a practical activity. The children thoroughly enjoyed this task although it was 

was very tempting for the Year 4 pupils to eat them afterwards…..  

https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/classes/year-6/5077-curriculum-map-year-6.html
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/classes/year-5/5076-curriculum-map-year-5.html
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/classes/year-4/5075-curriculum-map-year-4.html
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/classes/year-3/5074-curriculum-map-year-3.html
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/classes/year-2/index.1.html
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/classes/year-1/5072-curriculum-map-year-1.html
https://www.aragon.merton.sch.uk/classes/reception/4810-curriculum-overview.html


Attendance 14/1122-24/11/22 

6B 97.0% 2G 90.4% 

6F 97.7% 2R 95.8 

5B 89.8% 2W 93.7 

5E 94.7% 1B 92.4% 

5L 96.1% 1DV 93.3% 

4B 95.3% 1M 92.3% 

4H 92.0% RC 93.9% 

4J 88.7% RP 92.0% 

3A 94.4% RT 93.9% 

3AB 93.8% Whole School 93.3% 

3LB 95.6%   

We know that sometimes illness can’t be avoided but now we are fully re-

open and trying to close all the gaps in the children’s learning from the 

national lockdowns, we really would appreciate you getting your children 

into school everyday and on time.   

Reading Matters: Click on the book to take you to a description! 

Safeguarding 

Children have a right to be cared for and protected; protecting them is everyone’s responsibility. Here at Aragon Primary 

School, we have a duty of care to ensure that all users of the school are kept safe from harm.  

We are committed to provide a secure and supportive environment in which children can develop and grow into mature 

and responsible people. Safeguarding children is an essential part of our holistic approach to ensure that children are 

protected from abuse and neglect and that every child reaches their full potential. To report a safeguarding concern or for 

any queries contact: kaldis@aragon.merton.sch.uk 

         Y5/6                     Y3/4                       Y1/2                            EYFS 

mailto:kaldis@aragon.merton.sch.uk
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Welcome-Our-World-Celebration-Everywhere/dp/1788007123/ref=tmm_pap_swatch_0?_encoding=UTF8&qid=&sr=
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Whats-Egg-Maike-Biederstadt/dp/3791374354/ref=sr_1_1?crid=32Y2QHJNPP7D0&keywords=what%27s+in+the+egg&qid=1669190626&s=books&sprefix=what+s+in+the+egg%2Cstripbooks%2C60&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/Interview-Tiger-Other-Clawed-Beasts/dp/1783125667/ref=sr_1_1?crid=1CF87GLYXUJWO&keywords=interview+with+a+tiger&qid=1669190656&s=books&sprefix=interview+with+a+tiger%2Cstripbooks%2C62&sr=1-1
https://www.amazon.co.uk/World-Cities-James-Brown/dp/140637721X/ref=sr_1_1?crid=112L2ILEHJXW5&keywords=a+world+of+cities&qid=1669190710&s=books&sprefix=a+world+of+cities%2Cstripbooks%2C65&sr=1-1


Advent Family Carols: Emmanuel Church on Dudley Drive, are holding Advent Family Carols on 

Sunday 4th December at 10.30am. It is for all ages, lasts for about an hour, and will include a nativity play 

from scratch - children are invited to come dressed as a character from the nativity, or to use one of our 

costumes on the day! There will be favourite carols and action songs too - all are welcome.  

Kindness Tree 

Harry in 4B - for supporting a child in another class who needed a role model to build his confidence. He 

has shown amazing kindness, sensibility and maturity. We are really proud of him. 

Holly-5L-for always being kind and helpful particularly with peers that need help and support with their 

work.  

Primrose-5B-for always being kind and polite and always looking 

out for others particularly at lunchtimes. 

http://www.typingscool.co.uk/


Spelling Shed 

 

Class Winners 

1. 6B 

2. 6F 

3. 4B 

Top Spellers 

1. Ella 4B 

2. Kieran 6B 

3. Evie 1M 

Class Winners 

1. 3LB 

2. 3AB 

3. 4H 

Rock Legends 

1. Aananya 5A 

2. Yakub 4B 

3. Prathieha 5H 

Times Table Rockstars House Point Leaderboard 

 

Little Wandle Letters and Sounds 

At Aragon we value early reading and as such you may have noticed 

your Reception or Year 1 child talking about ‘Phonics’! Aragon 

Primary School uses Little Wandle Letters and Sounds Revised, a 

complete systematic synthetic phonics programme (SSP) developed 

for schools by schools.  

Why not have a look at their ‘Parent’ page and see how to support your child at 

home with their reading. Click here.  

 

Click the picture: Sounds taught in Reception this 

half-term 

Click the picture: Sounds taught in Year 1 

https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://www.littlewandlelettersandsounds.org.uk/resources/for-parents/
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=qDu3JAjf-U0









